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         THE LIGHTHOUSE
Newsletter for February 2015

The sun will no more be your light by day, nor will the brightness of the moon shine on you, for the LORD will be your everlasting light, and your God will be your glory. Isaiah 60:19
Message from Our Pastor

Call to Action

As you know, your former pastor, Rev. Jeremy Winter, resigned as pastor of Zion and Trinity and accepted a call to a parish in Iowa back in mid-August 2014. Since then the ministries of Zion and Trinity have continued without the full-time presence, energy and attention of a pastor. In spite of that, several ministries have been maintained, including, but not limited to, confirmation instruction, youth meetings, worship and music leadership, parish communications, property upkeep, and Council meetings. So we give thanks to God for the work that we find to do, and the work being done in and through our churches.

On the other hand, the absence of a full-time pastor often results in a bit less energy being spent on ministry efforts and a decline in participation in church activities. We have seen this happening at Zion and Trinity, most noticeably in worship attendance and financial support. We know that numbers never tell the whole story of the faithfulness of a church body. However, the average worship attendance number is one piece of information that we use to communicate the health of the church to potential candidates for pastor. Others are the number of service projects underway or recently completed, and the number of active committees or ministry teams. And, of course, the financial numbers indicate the health of the congregation as related to our ability to afford a full-time pastor and, possibly, his or her family. When we are in the midst of calling a new pastor, these numbers matter.

Yes, your financial support and your participation in worship and other ministries of the church matter.  These are vitally important to those served by the church’s ministries and to the successful calling of a full-time pastor. So, instead of seeing this in-between time (when we are between full-time pastors) as a time to possibly take a break from church, or to diminish your contributions of time (presence), talent, and treasure, your church needs you to participate as much as you can. Your family of faith needs you, and needs you now! 

Call Process Update

Both congregations have scheduled a required Bible study aimed at reminding ourselves of the mission of our congregations as a Body of Christ in this area (Zion – Feb. 5; Trinity – Jan 22).  Once we complete the Bible study we can commence filling out the paperwork that describes our congregations in light of our mission(s).  When these forms are filled out and sent to the Bishop’s office (Northern Great Lakes Synod), Bishop Tom Skrenes and Assistant to the Bishop, Rev. Katherine Finegan, will begin looking for candidates to match the needs, opportunities, and character of Zion and Trinity.  When they find a potential candidate, they will send his or her paperwork to our councils, who will then review the candidate’s resume and determine whether or not to bring the candidate in for an interview. After a couple of more meetings of the council and congregation, a new pastor may be called.

As you can see, we are in the early stages of a rather lengthy process.  We don’t know when a candidate will become available that matches our situation, but we can continue to pray that we will have a candidate in God’s good time.  Until then, we will continue to do the ministries to which we are called in our baptisms – the ministries of following Jesus Christ and telling the world about him with our words and deeds!  
So as we move toward calling a new pastor, please remember this: (1) you are needed as a participant and supporter of your church family, and (2) your prayers are requested for the councils of Zion and Trinity that they may sense the will of God and complete their work well and in a timely manner.

May God hold us all closely and stir us to action through the Holy Spirit!
Pastor Matt Lamb
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The February Newsletter was adopted by
Greg & Amy Baskin

in honor of 

Ken Baskin
   Noisy Offering

The noisy offering for February 1st will go to the Care Committee.  
Annual Meeting at Zion
Zion’s Annual Meeting will follow the service on Sunday, February 1st.  The annual meeting is a very important part of the church life as we go over what has happened the past year and make plans for the year ahead.  The potluck was cancelled due to the Super Bowl.
NOIZ
NOIZ will meet on February 22nd at 7 pm.
  Confirmation
Confirmation will meet on the 1st and 2nd Wednesday of February at 7 pm.

Soup Luncheon
Zion will be hosting a Soup Luncheon/Bake Sale on February 15th from noon to 2 pm (following the service).  The luncheon is to raise funds for the students going to the Gathering in Detroit.  Anyone wishing to donate or help out, please contact Sandy Feleppa at 906-643-6793.

Ash Wednesday/Lent
The Lenten season will start on February 18th with an Ash Wednesday Worship Service at the United Methodist Church of St. Ignace – 7 p.m.  On February 25th we will be having a potluck at 6:00 pm followed by Lenten Bible Study at Zion Lutheran Church in St. Ignace.

Birthdays in February

Benjamin Doran
 1

Rebecca Idalski
 6
Nathan Stenson
8

Grace Wheeler
8

Jerri Rose
10

Joel Dodds
11

Carl Belonga
13

Melanie North
13

Marlene Olsen
14

Kelly LaJoice
15

Pega Kennedy
19

Cara St. Andrew
24

Nicole Elmblad
26

Jacqueline Kallstrom
27

Cole Christiansen
28

Molly Therrian
28

Aubree Vallier
28

Marion Hill
29

February Wedding Anniversaries

Craig & Sunshine Kammers
February 11
Baptismal Anniversaries in February

Virginia Hopper

February 05

Cliff Marshall

February 10

Ryan Idalski

February 16

Wade Marshall

February 21

Robby Olsen

February 22

Chelsea Lennington

February 25

Joshua Lennington

February 25

Jacqueline Kallstrom 

February 27
Contact Information
Interim Pastor:  Pastor Matt Lamb may be reached at  717-805-4210 (please call anytime you need to!)

Church telephone: 906-643-7870  -  Answering machine

To email the church is:  ziontrinity950@yahoo.com
The new website is at http://zionstignace.com/home.html
Find us on facebook at 
· " 

www.facebook.com/zionstignace  

Trinity Worship Families
Feb 1

Movalson Family

Feb 8

Kennedy Family

Feb 15
Rose Family


Feb 22

Baron Family

Zion Funeral Committee December-March
Team Leader:  Lana Lennington (643-6576)

Co-leader: Marlene Olsen (643-9519)
Servants for Zion

Ushers & Greeters

Feb 1

Andrea Insley & Tina Schlehuber

Feb 8

Stevan & Mary Christiansen 

Feb 15

Lorraine Graham & Lynn Evans

Feb 22

Jon & Connie Olsen

Lectors

Feb 1

Paul Shepard
Feb 8

Sandy Feleppa
Feb 15

Fred Feleppa
Feb 22

Judy Ryerse
Communion Assistants

Feb 1

Fred Feleppa
Feb 8

Paul Shepard
Feb 15

Nicole Garen
Feb 22

Lorraine Graham
Acolytes

Feb 1

Kennedy Music

Feb 8

Emma Feleppa

Feb 15

Casey Brake

Feb 22

Kennedy Kammers

Altar:  Karen Schlehuber

Money Counters:  Dena Barker & Steve Christiansen
Council Meetings
Trinity Council Meeting – 6 pm, February 11th
Zion Bible Study Meeting – 6:30 pm, February 5th    

Zion Council Meeting – 6:30 pm, February 12th    

[image: image4.wmf] 

 


Zion’s Council Members
President:
Faith Gaubault
298-1800

Vice-President
Paul Shepard
984-2069


Secretary:
Lorraine Graham
643-8419

Co-Treasurers:  
Dawn Akers
643-7552


Lana Lennington
643-6576

                           Nicole Garen
298-0490
                           Tim Idalski
643-6574


Fred Feleppa
643-6793

Trinity’s Council Members
President:  
Jerri Rose
292-5570
Vice-President
Tracy Movalson
         292-5581

Secretary: 
Sharon Chalmers
292-5440

Treasurer: 
Pega Kennedy
292-5633

Co-Treasurer: 
Jim Rose
292-5570

Financial Secretary:  Joe Chalmers
292-5433

WELCA:  
Pega Kennedy
292-5633



John Kennedy
292-5633



Jim Dyer
292-5433



Lois Movalson
         292-5581
	Treasurer's Report for Zion

	January 1, 2014 to December 31, 2014

	
	
	
	

	Income:
	
	
	

	
	Building
	$ 5,552.00
	

	
	Church Use Income
	$ 150.00
	

	
	Thrivent Financial Income
	$ 430.00
	

	
	General
	$ 58,057.07
	

	
	Trinity Share
	$ 12,476.86
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	$ 76,665.93

	
	
	
	

	Expenses:
	
	

	
	Administration
	$ 5,267.94
	

	
	Benevolence
	$ 6,900.00
	

	
	Church Maintenance
	$ 15,762.73
	

	
	Education
	$ 923.12
	

	
	Parsonage Maintenance
	$ 2,303.43
	

	
	Pastoral
	$ 35,361.67
	

	
	Worship
	$ 6,579.02
	

	
	--To Building Fund
	$ 5,392.54
	

	
	--To LCF Loan
	$ 2,000.00
	

	
	
	
	$ 80,490.45

	
	
	
	-3,824.52

	***********************************************************

	
	
	
	

	General fund balance:
	
	$ 24.37

	Building fund balance:
	
	$ 286.98

	WELCA Kitchen Savings acct balance:
	
	$ 686.69

	
	
	
	

	General fund owes building fund:
	
	 $                  -   

	General fund owes Mission Endowment fund:
	$      7,495.00 


Zion Lutheran Council Meeting 

January 15, 2015

Present:  Pastor Lamb, Dawn Akers, Nicole Garen, Lorraine Graham, Lana Lennington, Paul Shepard and Tim Idalski
Paul Shepard opened the meeting at 6:40 p.m.  Pastor Lamb led us in devotions and a prayer.
Pastor’s Report:

He attended two council meetings.  

He talked with Assistant to Bishop Finegan and Bishop Skrenes regard the candidacy process for Zion/Trinity and the option available to us.  

He spoke to Pastor Suzy from the Methodist Church regarding the possible schedule for Lent and Holy Week.  

He provided pulpit supply through February.

He will preside over the Annual Meeting on February 1st.  He will meet with the Council on February 5th for our Bible Study, which is the next step in the call process.
The Treasurer’s Report was saved until the end of the meeting.

The Secretary’s Report was approved as printed in the newsletter.
Old Business:
We have 3 students going to the Youth Gathering in Detroit:  Sarah Doran, Alicia Garen and Emma Feleppa. Sandy is planning to drive down.  A deposit has been sent in.  Note any contributions made on offering envelopes to “Youth” will be going to the Youth Gathering, until they leave.  We are still collecting pop cans to raise funds.  

The Bible Study meeting is on February 5th at 6:30 pm.  The regular council meeting will be on February 12th at 6:30 pm.

Two students (Madison Olsen and Sarah Doran) will be confirmed on May 24th.  Lana gave a report on the progress the confirmation class was making.

Pastor Matt presented a letter to the board as a way to increase attendance.  The Council approved the letter but it was suggested asking Trinity for their approval as well.  We will try to send before the 21st so we can include a note regarding Zion’s Annual Meeting.
New Business:
We worked on the agenda for the Annual Meeting.  Who would be providing the various reports was discussed.

The Pastor will schedule visits to our shut-ins on Thursdays.

For Lent and Holy Week, Pastor Suzy said she would provide Bible Study, with Dan helping, on Wednesdays.  They would switch churches from week to week.  The Bible Study would be preceded by a potluck at 6:00 pm.  The Methodists will be doing Ash Wednesday and they will also do Good Friday at noon.  Zion will be doing the Maundy Thursday service.

Without a Pastor, we will be providing a Sing-along Service for the Long-Term Care Facility.

Pastor Lamb asked about the services for Easter Sunday.  It is planned to have the usual Sunrise Service at Brevort followed by a breakfast.  Zion will have the regular 11:00 am Service followed by an egg hunt for the kids.

Kelly Steiner will not be charged for the use of the church for her wedding, but she will have to pay $50 for janitorial services.

ATT updated our service and the wall phone in the kitchen will no longer work.  It will be preserved as wall art.

Lorraine reported having trouble getting the newsletter on-line.  She will try to contact the service provider.

Lorraine passed out a comparison of the 2013 and 2014 contributions to see if there was any effect from the pastor leaving.  It was suggested she do a comparison of just the months the pastor was gone.

Dawn reported that she and Pastor Matt will be taking care of the A & C Report.

Paul suggested that all the Council Members be given a copy of the constitution at the first meeting of the new board.

The Treasurer’s Report was presented and the proposed budget was discussed.  Tim motioned that we present the finished budget to the congregation for adoption at the Annual Meeting.  Lana seconded.  The motion was passed.
The meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer at 9:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine Graham

Trinty Lutheran Council Meeting 

January 2015
Those present:  Pega and John Kennedy, Jerri Rose, Tom Gustafson, Tracy Movalson, Sharon Chalmers and Pastor Lamb by speaker phone.

Pastor's Report:  Pulpit Supply is covered through the month of February.

Secretary's Report:  Lost in cyberspace

Treasurer's Report. Read and approved

Financial Secretary's Report:  Read and approved

OLD BUSINESS

    1.  Cleaning of the painting-Zion also has a painting that needs cleaning and has someone in mind.  The motion was tabled until we have a cost estimate.
    2.  The motion carried to have Gayle Lamoreaux's name taken off of the Thrivent account and the E.L.C.A. account and Tracy Movalson put on the accounts.

NEW BUSINESS. 

    1.  Jerri was in charge with Allen Staige from the Stain Glass Co.  He will contact us when he is in the area.  
    2.  Bible Study will be Feb. 2 at 6:00 pm. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:35 p.m. with the Lord's Prayer

Respectfully submitted,
Sharon Chalmers

Trinity Lutheran Annual Meeting 

January 25, 2015
Those present:  Jerri and Jim Rose, Tom and Joyce Gustafson, Lois, Dave and Tracy Movalson, Pega and John Kennedy, Dottie Glashaw, Joe and Sharon Chalmers, Jim and Kathy Christanson, Allison and Pastor Lamb

Call to Order:  the meeting was called to order at 4:45 p.m. following a potluck dinner.

Devotions:  Pastor Lamb led the scripture reading

Adoption of the Agenda:  Read and Approved

Approval of the 2014 annual meeting minutes:  Read and Approved

OLD BUSINESS


Reports:  All were read and approved

Election of council members:  Elected council members until the next election are as follows:  

     
President - Jerri Rose.                                      

     
Secretary - Sharon Chalmers
     
Vice President - Tracy Movalson                      

     
Financial Secretary - Tom Gustafson      
      Treasurer - Pega Kennedy 

Tracy Movalson will replace Gayle Lamoreaux's name on the Thrivent and E.L.C.A Accounts.

NEW BUSINESS

2015 Budget:  read and approved
Audit Committee:  Tom and Joe will make up the audit committee

Delegates to Synod Assembly:  Joe and Sharon will attend the assembly.

Midsummer Pole Raising:  June 21st. Is the date for Midsummer and Pastor Matt Lamb was elected to be the Chief Lyncher.

Church Attendance for 2014 was 949.  Loose offering totaled $3423.35. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m. with the Lord's Prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Sharon Chalmers

Prayer List
(The prayer list is started new each year.  If you would like someone added to the prayer list, please fill out a yellow card or call the church)
Bonnie Bergeron, Jim Dyer, Carl & Mary Belonga, LaTaunya Paquin, Phil Richel, Joy Olsen Marolf, Barb Lehto, Jackie Kallstrom, Charlie Lamoreaux, Sue Stelzer, Beth Ann Amacher, Joel Morabito, Josh LaJoice, Joanne Truman, Greg Mutchinson, Kelli Morrison and the families of Judie Sherman and Phillip Schaeffer.

(Anyone wishing to send contributions in Phillip Schaeffer’s memory, they may be sent to Messiah Lutheran Church, 305 W. Magnetic St., Marquette, MI 49855 and/or Peter White Public Library, 217 N. Front St., Marquette.)[image: image1.png]
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